TOWN OF GREENVILLE

AUGUST MEETING AGENDA

Meeting Date: Tues. AUGUST 11th, 1998 at 7:30 PM.

- MINUTES OF AUGUST MEETING Read Outloud
 Post Minutes and Financial Report On Bulletin Board
 A) Final reading on Water Rates.
- II. LEGAL MATTERS (JEF FIFER)
 -A) General.
- III. PUBLIC MATTERS COMING BEFORE THE BOARD (To be put on the agenda, contact Town Hall at 923-9821 at least 10 days prior to the Town Board Meeting.)
 - A) Mr. Dodge Per Alley behind the Post Office.
 - B) Greenville Auto Per new building.
- IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS
 - A) STREETS (Ray Gibson & Mike Receveur)
 - 1. Misc.

2.

- B) MARSHALL (David Moore)
 - -1. Misc.
- C) ORDINANCES/ BUILDINGS/PLAN & ZONE (Jerry B., Ted M.)
 -1. Misc.
- D) PUBLIC RELATIONS (Ray Gibson)
 -1. Misc.
- E) FINACE) Jack Sprigler)
 , 1. Misc.
- F. WATER BUSINESS.
 - •1. Misc
- V . CLAIMS FOR TOWN/ UTILITY
- VI. ADJOURNMENT:

Copied to: All board members, Legal Council, Town Hall, Clerk Treasurer, Town Marshall Faxed to: Marg Grigsby-Banner Gazette 967-3194, Ben Hershberg- Courier Journal 949-4041. Curt Vinson- Tribune

MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, August 11, 1998.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Ted Miller at 7:30 p.m. with Council members Gerald Burkhart, Ray Gibson, and Mike Receveur in attendance. Also attending was the Clerk Treasurer and Utility Superintendent Gary Getrost. Others attending was Marshal David Moore and Joy Purvis.

Gerry Burkhart motioned to dispense with the reading of the July minutes and to approve the minutes as written. After review the Council voted to approve the minutes 4-0.

Ted Miller apprised the members of a law suit filed against the Town as a result of an accident at the entrance to Parkland Heights & U.S. 150. Mr. Miller stated he had talked with the Town attorney and he stated he believed the suit to be fivilous.

Mr. Miller advised the Council he was informed Mr.Jim Ragins (Greenville Auto Mart owner) was to appear before the Council for an extension of his use of a temporary office but since he did not appear any action by the Council should be tabled until such time Mr. Ragins comes before the Council in person.

The Council, by a vote of 4-0 approved Transfer Ordinance 1998-T-03.

By a vote of 4-0 the Council approved a request from the Marshal for the purchase of a new radio.

Countil approve (4-0) a charge off of \$40.10 to Bad Debt Expense for a returned check of T.A. Townsend for insufficient funds as payment toward the account of Gretchan Bogan (03-0870) and also directed the check be turned over to the local Prosecuter's office for future action.

The Clerk Treasurer requested Council approval for automatic deposit of State of Indiana distributions. Purpose of a direct deposit will have immediate advantages for the Town. Mike Receveur motioned the Council approve Electronic Funds Transfer pursuant to IC 4-8.1-2-7, seconded by Ray Gibson. On vote of the Council to accept the motion and approve the request Ray Gibson and mike Receveur voted for; Gerald Burkhart vote against; Miller then voted for. Passed by Council 3-0.

Gary Getrost requested the Council consider hiring Wes Getrost (student) for temporary help as a meter reader. He stated he has searched for such help and is unable to find anyone interested in part time work. Ray Gibson motioned the Utility hire Getrost at a salary of \$6.50/hr. providing a work permit is submitted by Getrost. Gery Burkhart seconded the motion and on vote of the Council motion was approved 4-0.

The Council approved claims for the Town and Utility 4-0.

Joy Purvis, water customer, inquired when the new rates for water will be in effect. She was advised the new rates will be effective with the August billings.

Ms. Purvis also questioned the Council when a new water line will be installed along the Bradford Road.

MINUTES OF THE GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, August 11, 1998 (Cont'd).

She was informed the no new lines are contemplated as of now and theat all residents along Bradford Road will be advised when and if new lines are installed.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.

ATTEST:

Ted Miller, Council President